DIOCESAN HOUSING

THE OCCUPIERS' DUTY OF CARE
THE ISSUE
Whilst the majority of clergy take very good care of the house that they occupy, a small minority unfortunately fail in their responsibility.  As a consequence they cause the Property Committee to incur additional time and costs and create problems for those who have to occupy the house after them.

Some lay people question why there is no legal contract between the Diocese and the occupier but we would hope that the present informal and friendly relationship between the Diocesan administration and the clergy can be retained.  We must, however, be responsible stewards of Diocesan property and of the money voluntarily given by parishes through the Deanery Share.

The procedure will focus on the period before a house is vacated at the end of a term of ministry.  It is intended to encourage good practice rather than to impose penalties.  Also it is not intended to discourage households where there has been an open house policy for parish use and where it is inevitable that there will have been some "wear and tear"!   We hope that this procedure will be a fair way of dealing with a problem created by a minority of clergy families.

EXISTING PRACTICE

Already in operation are:

A standard Archdeacon's letter to all Clergy on appointment and on departure, stressing their responsibilities; 

Quinquennial Inspection Reports with a separate schedule itemising work which it is expected that households should undertake or pay for themselves;

Pre-Vacancy visits by Archdeaconry Property Committee Members.

These will all continue.

ADDITIONAL SAFEGUARDS
[a]
After every notification of departure a pre-vacancy visit will be made by two Committee members, not only to gauge the level of care but more importantly to learn from the household of any particular difficulties which need attention.

[b]
An aide-memoire will be sent to the minister by the Archdeacon listing the basic matters to be attended to before departure.

[c]
In the very rare cases where the members' visit raises serious concern, notification will be given of a formal inspection after the house is cleared of furniture but before the keys are handed to the Churchwardens.  This inspection will be made by the Archdeacon and items for which the household acknowledges liability will be identified as far as reasonably possible.  A decision will be taken with the minister as to which defects will be dealt with personally and which will be put right by the Diocese and charged at cost.

[d]
In any serious case of default a formal report will be made by the Archdeaconry Committee to the Board of Finance and circulated with the minutes.

It is hoped that the huge majority of Clergy who take pride in caring for the house they live in will recognise that these measures do no more than uphold their own good practice.  The Diocesan administration is deeply grateful to all who protect and care for their homes and help to keep maintenance expenditure to a minimum.
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